[bookmark: _GoBack]Construction of the Charles D. Lamb Energy Center continues. On June 2, 2014 David Osburn, OMPA General Manager; Mike Mushrush, OMPA Director of Operations and Charles D. Lamb, Mayor of Edmond visited the Siemens factory in Charlotte, North Carolina to view the build on the Gas Turbine for the CDLEC.
OG&E has began constructing the 345kV substation.
 Projects complete or near completion:
Hydro testing for one section of the waterlines is complete
The rough grading for the Evaporation Pond is complete
Gas turbine generator foundation piles are complete
Gas turbine electrical foundation packages are complete
Foundation walls are complete
The Southern Star metering station is 99% complete

